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DfE

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Rebecca Barut (Bexley), Angela Huggett (Bromley), Kevin Collins (Camden), Cathy Brearley (Croydon), Donna Cusack (Greenwich), Vivienne Peters ( Redbridge), Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth), Amir Gill (City of London), Chris French (Newham).
1.   
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

One change to the minutes – top of page 3, it should read Val Butler and not Val Brown.  The minutes of the previous meeting were then agreed and noted.
2.   
MATTERS ARISING

       
Item 5 (ii) to be covered under item 4 on the agenda.
3.
LGA Update
Teacher Pay Award – Anita Jermyn (AJ) spoke about the pay award for teachers for 2015.  The STRB now have their remit and are looking at this.  NEOST have recommended a 1% uplift and to apply to all.

Recruitment & Retention – All unions said in their evidence to the STRB that problems with recruitment are beginning to emerge.  NEOST said that nationally there seems to be a problem with school leadership recruitment, in particular head teachers.  In some parts of  London and the South East problems with recruiting classroom teachers have been reported as well. There was general discussion about this.
Headteacher Standards – These are due to be published in the Autumn and they will be non-statutory.  Brendan Ryan (BR, DfE) said that guidance is being written at the moment to accompany the Headteacher Standards and he thinks this is near completion.  BR explained that the standards will be aspirational but you should be able to set objectives against them.
Then followed general discussion on this and various points/issues were raised, including the difficulty of the absence of separate standards for other leadership roles, e.g. Head of Schools, Deputies and Executive Heads.  Most members of the network agreed it would be less than helpful to make the headteacher standards non-statutory and aspirational.  

AJ reported that a group had been set up to review ‘Teachers Work Longer Review’.  This would be a 2 year project.

There is also a project on Teachers’ Pay Research and a steering group has been set up for this. Findings are due to be published early 2017.
The DfE aimed to make a benchmarking data tool for setting headteacher pay available in January.

From next April there will be a new Teachers Pension Scheme.

4.
London Councils Regional Update

Selena Lansley (SL) spoke about the proposed 2 year pay deal and referred to the National Circular that came out in October which detailed the proposal.  The deal included the 2.2% increase across the board from January 2015 to March 2016.  Selena then went on to give more detail about the proposal and that a decision on whether to accept was expected soon.  There was general discussion regarding this and all agreed it was a complex proposal!
London Living Wage – the new London Living Wage was announced recently and there has been a 4% increase from £8.80 to £9.15.  Two thirds of London Boroughs are paying equivalent to the London Living Wage, 11 of which are accredited London Living Wage employers.

There was general disucssion about this and some members of the network explained what was happening regarding the London Living Wage in their borough and their schools.

Item 5 (ii) from the last minutes – Val Butler confirmed that if staff go on strike for a short period it does not affect continuity of service, but it will reduce your length of service in terms of pensions and statutory redundancy.

5.
STPCD changes 2014 – if not covered
BR spoke about the guidance document and there was general discussion about the STPCD changes and the issues arising from the changes.

Anita clarified that the 2014 STPCD specifies that the September 2014 pay uplift had to be applied to those at the bottom and the top of the pay ranges, whereas it was for schools to determine how, and indeed whether, to apply the uplift to teachers paid on salaries between the minimum and the maximum. From September 2015, teachers at the top of the range will join those teachers paid above the bottom of the range, in that schools will determine what uplift they receive based on their performance. The discussion that followed emphasised the potential problems of conflating a cost of living award with performance-related pay progression.
6.
Borough & DfE Items

Question
Who is using the DBS Online Update Service with (a) schools and (b) non schools – Straw Poll at meeting (Ealing).


Response

4 boroughs – schools


3 boroughs – non-schools


Question

Pay Appeals – feedback from boroughs as to the types of pay appeals they are receiving, if any, in light of the first year of performance based reviews for classroom teachers (Wandsworth).


Response

No-one has had any pay appeals.  In some instances the unions have threatened pay appeals but so far are not forthcoming.  It was agreed that it was probably still too early given that appraisals are usually due to be completed by the end of October.
BR gave examples of Industrial Action around the country due to issues with new pay policies.

Question

GB Decisions for those on maximum of pay ranges in 2015 (Merton/Ealing)

Response

Covered earlier.

Question

Childcare Disqualification requirements -Keeping Children Safe in Education – What are others doing about following up with schools and staff re supplementary advice re Childcare disqualification requirements and disqualification by association 
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/362919/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_childcare_disqualification_requirements_-_supplementary_advice.pdf   (Merton) – Neeta Shah, Waltham Forest will be feeding back her findings to a recent information request sent round to colleagues on this subject.
Response

Some boroughs have a declaration form that is signed before the DBS check.
It was agreed that further clarification was needed on the expectation of schools.  MN to email Peter Windram at the DfE as soon as possible, copying in Dawn Samwell.  ACTION MN.
Question

Regulated Activity – Volunteers (Waltham Forest)

Response

Where volunteers are helping on a one-off occasion e.g. a school trip, there is no need for a DBS check as this is classed as non-regulated activity.

7.
Any Other Business


A number of queries were raised.
9.
Date of next meeting
Thursday 26 Feburary 2015  (10 am to 12.30).

 Please note this is a date change from 12 February 2015.
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